MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION PROGRAM COUNCIL, 
HELD ON WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2006 

PRESENT: Diane Bates, Volker Gottovik, David Holmes, Karen Jenkins, Arti Joshi, Beverly Kalinowski, Bozena Leven, Ariane Pfenninger, John Pollock, Suriza vander Sandt, Dodi Schmidt, Patricia Wallace, Simona Wright 
 
NOT PRESENT: John Allison, Barbara Dammel, Marianna Sullivan, Jennifer Wang, student representatives (still to be determined) 
 
1. The minutes of the meeting held on May 3, 2006 were read and approved. 

2. Elections were held for IEPC officers. Diane Bates was elected to the office of Vice Chair and agreed to serve. Simona Wright was re-elected and agreed to continue serving as Chair. 


3. Dodi Schmidt introduced Volker Gottovik, who is an anthropologist and exchange faculty member from Goethe University in Frankfurt. The committee extended a welcome. Simona Wright encouraged committee members to reach out individually to Dr. Gottovik at his office in Sociology and Anthropology or through e-mail at gottovik@tcnj.edu <mailto:gottovik@tcnj.edu>. 

4. Beverly Kalinowski and Karen Jenkins led a discussion over the draft of the “IEPC Guidelines for Approval of Off-Campus Programs Led by TCNJ Faculty”. The draft was strongly supported by the committee, although minor revisions are to be forwarded to Barbara and/or Karen. When they have made these revisions, they will return an updated draft to the committee for final consideration. 

5. Karen Jenkins circulated the list of 12 foreign exchange students who planned to attend TCNJ in Fall 2006; although one had to be transferred to Ramapo because our campus couldn’t adequately support a jazz student. Karen then requested volunteers from the IEPC to help her work with Student Life to remedy difficulties in student housing in the week prior to the semester for foreign students. While the host family program was successful again this year, it is too variable and TCNJ must develop a means to house foreign students on campus before the term begins. Suriza vanderSandt and Diane Bates volunteered. Suriza indicated that there were other issues that Student Life should consider for foreign students, such as making bicycles available. 

6. Karen Jenkins distributed a copy of an organizational chart and staff directory for the newly created International and Off-Campus Programs and The Summer School. 

7. Simona Wright reminded everyone to prepare for International Day on November 8. Passport services will be available again, and they intend to have study abroad tables available to provide information (ideally staffed by the faculty advisors for each program). 

8. Karen Jenkins distributed an updated list of Approved International and Off-Campus Programs. 

9. Simona Wright reminded everyone to prepare for the Monday, September 18 visit of David Walker from the University of Northumbria and for the Wednesday, September 20 visit of ISA representative Dominic Luciano. 

10. Simona Wright adjourned the meeting at 3 pm. 

Diane Bates 
September 14, 2006
